

october 1983

connecticut grapevine^{ct}

Dear Connecticut Believer:

God bless you in the wonderful name of our living lord and savior, Jesus Christ.

This month we celebrate 41 years of Biblical research, teaching and fellowship. We have so much to be thankful for and so much to look forward to.

Our ministry is always searching and researching the Word of God. Our heart is to rightly divide God's Word with all its accuracy and precision. We never study the ancient texts and manuscripts to back up any preconceived theories or doctrines. Our research teams endeavor to objectively search out what God says, then we adjust our thinking accordingly.

Our ministry teaches the accuracy of the Word that has been researched. We endeavor to show the simplicity and accuracy of God's Word so that any man who wills to know may be able to receive. We do not endeavor to handle the Word of God deceitfully or use it for our own gains. We endeavor to stand approved before God and walk well pleasing in His sight as we teach the accuracy of His Word.

As we act upon the Word of God that has been taught, we enjoy the fullness of fellowship with God and with one another. We live the Word together to the best of our abilities. We become actively involved in living and growing in the principles of God's Word together as one household of God.

What a wonderful ministry God has blessed us with. We have so much to be thankful for and so much to look forward to.

This month we are also celebrating 30 years of our foundational class, Power for Abundant Living. Let's reach out with the heart of God's love and introduce others to the Biblical research, teaching and fellowship that we all enjoy. Let us reach out and bring others into Power for Abundant Living, that they too might have their lives turned from darkness to light and enjoy the blessings of God for all eternity. Let us all continue with our heart's desire, "Reach the World with the Word--Go Tell."

In His Aove,

Steve Strzepek